October 2, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Last spring the rotten ramp was reported to Mrs. Hulteen two different times. We also asked to have the brushes and branches trimmed around the steps that lead down to the field.

To avoid having the path made across our hockey field by people taking a short cut we asked to have a wire fence put up at the southeast corner. I am sorry the repairs were not made before Dean Schwegler reported the same.

According to Miss Rich, when the course M194, Content and Method of Physical Education was changed from the senior year to the junior year, the description of the prerequistes in the catalogue was not changed. Because of this a number of juniors are enrolled in that course without meeting the prerequistes. As Dean Schwegler objects to these, Miss Rich suggests that a recommendation on the desired changes be sent to the committee within a very short time, so they can be printed correctly in the new catalogue.

Sincerely, I Hoover

Ruth I. Hoover

RIH:ek